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ParkSide NewSParkSide NewS
A Message from The President Janice Barber

As 2008 comes to a close, I am ending my second and last year as president of the
Parkside Community Association.  It has been an honor and privilege to serve.

Parkside is a special place.  Anyone who lives or visits here knows that. Our area
has a rich and interesting history dating back to the Holland Land Company, the early set-
tlers on the Buffalo Plains, the War of 1812, and Landscape Architect Frederick Law OlmstedÕs
design of our street scape as the first planned suburb of Buffalo.  We have wonderful architec-
ture ranging from Victorian and Queen Anne, to Arts & Crafts, mission style bungalows and
internationally known Frank Lloyd Wright prairie style houses.  We are situated next to the
gem of the Buffalo park system, Delaware Park, and amid energetic small colleges, and great
cultural institutions including the Buffalo Zoo.  Best of all, we have each other Ñ an interest-
ing mix of residents who welcome all. Parksiders help shovel out neighborsÕ cars and drive-
ways, string extension cords and open pantries during winter storms.  Neighbors enjoy wines
on Wednesdays and summer block parties.  ÒBuffalo SpreeÓ and real estate surveys say overall
we are better educated, ÒgreenerÓ and more likely to be wearing L.L. Bean apparel when walk-
ing our dogs than other area residents.  In the end, we are a community Ñ a group of residents
who share more than a zip code.

During the last two years, the Parkside Community Association has worked to keep
Parkside vibrant.  Thanks to the work of our superb executive director, Kathleen Peterson, a
volunteer Board of Directors, and the efforts of numerous other residents, we have held Home
Tours and Garden Tours showcasing our architecture and blooming urban gardens. Trees have
been planted to replace those lost in the October, 2006 ice storm. We held a biennial brunch
in 2008 and a biennial Holiday Gala  and an Oktoberfest in 2007. We held our first Art &
Craft Holiday Sale in 2008.  The annual Parkside Halloween Party remained popular.  We con-
tinued to provide an after school arts program at School 54 and the well-known, Summer Art
Camp in Delaware Park. We also ran a childrenÕs art program in August at St. MaryÕs School
for the Deaf. We showed movies in the meadow and under a tent.  PCA representatives
appeared in Buffalo Housing Court in the interest of maintaining good housing stock here
and monitoring commercial development.  The PCA has worked with City, County and State
officials on Main Street reconstruction and on improving safety on our neighborhood
streets.   

Graffiti has been scrubbed from traffic signs and buildings. We have held crime pre-
vention meetings that included  Mayor Byron Brown and his CitiStat team, and we created a
crime alert E mail tree so that residents could work together with Buffalo police to stem
break-ins and car thefts.  In conjunction with Buffalo Tours, we offered monthly walking
tours of the neighborhood this Spring, Summer and Fall. The PCA website has been updated
and our newsletter has contained more human interest stories.  Our membership committee
has expanded our discount programs so that PCA homeowners can buy replacement windows,
concrete work, garden supplies, and other home improvement materials at reduced cost. A
Board member has begun exploring ÒAging in PlaceÓ programs to benefit Parksiders.
Parkside is participating in bi-national plans to celebrate 200 years of peace since the War of
1812.   We continue to work to restore library services to Parkside and North Buffalo. 

Parkside Annual Meeting
to be held at 
Mt. St. JosephÕs this year
The Parkside Community Association will
hold its Annual Meeting on Tuesday, January
27, 2009 at Mt. St. JosephÕs Academy locat-
ed at 15 Jewett Parkway. The evening will
begin with a pot luck supper at 6pm followed
by a presentation of the Parkside Partner
Award. Guest speaker for the evening (7pm)
is Mayor Byron W. Brown. Ageneral busi-
ness meeting and election of officers will
follow. This is always a fun and informative
evening for Parksiders, so bring your
favorite dish to share with your neighbors!

Please join us for a Dedication Recital
celebrating the renovation of the Kilgen

Organ & Steinway Piano and the 
premiere of a special hymn text by 

Carl Daw commissioned for
Good Shepherd

The Church of the Good Shepherd
96 Jewett Parkway

Friday, January 23 at 7:30 PM
Wine and Hors dÕoeuvre Reception to

follow
The concert is free, donations gratefully

accepted
Come Celebrate With Us!

Parkside Partner

Rev James S. Massie joins The Church of the Good Shepherd
The Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd at 96 Jewett Parkway has appointed the Rev. James S. Massie, Jr.as interim rector.  Father
Massie was ordained in Minnesota in 1968 and served as rector of churches in Kansas and Nebraska before being called as rector of Grace
Episcopal Church in Lockport in 1990.  He took an early retirement from Grace Church in 1998.  He served as priest at St. JohnÕs Episcopal
Church in Youngstown from 2000 to 2004.  Father Massie and his wife, Kathy, reside in Olcott. They have two daughters and two grandchil-
dren. Good Shepherd has formed search and profile committees to seek a new permanent rector. The churchÕs long time rector, the Very Rev.
David O. Selzer,  resigned effective September 30, 2008, to become rector of an Anglican-Lutheran congregation in Ottawa, Canada.

Senator Antoine Thompson, NYS 60th
District, has been selected to receive this
yearÕs Parkside Partner Award. The Parkside
Partner Award is given annually to a ÒFriend
of ParksideÓ. Senator Thompson has helped
to advance the mission of the association.

Janice Barber
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PARKSIDE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

2008 BOARD of DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Janice Barber (Woodward Avenue)

VICE PRESIDENT

Candace Lynn Bell (Jewett Parkway)

TREASURER Larry Lehman (Summit Avenue)

SECRETARY Michael Riester (Crescent Avenue)

DIRECTORS AT LARGE

Marlene Smith-Amaker (Woodward Avenue)

Monica Cichon (Parkside Avenue)

Jim Daley (Florence Avenue)

Michael Didomenico (Woodward Avenue)

Ruth Lampe (Crescent Avenue)

Ben Munson (Crescent Avenue)

Stephanie Simeon (Fairfield Street)

Hugh Stevens (Woodward Avenue)

George Stock (Summit Avenue)

Albert Titus (Tillinghast Place)

Susan Udin (Woodward Avenue)

Bernie Wagner (Woodward Avenue)

John Warner (Woodward Avenue)

Tom Ziobro (Humboldt Parkway)

George Zornick (Parkside Avenue)

PCA STAFF

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Kathleen Peterson

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT Diane Kasting

ART PROGRAM DIRECTOR Paula Dolega

Parkside Newsletter:

Content: PCA Staff & Board Members

Design and Layout: Bernie Wagner

Printing: Parkside Press

The mission of the Parkside
Community Association is to advo-

cate, communicate and act on
behalf of the Parkside neighbor-

hood to preserve and enhance the
quality of life.

Crime Alert E-Mail
The Parkside Community Association
has established a Crime Alert e-mail
list to notify neighbors should an inci-
dent occur. Please e-mail the PCA at:
www.pca2318main@verizon.net or
call 838-1240 if you would like to add
your e-mail to this list. Please include
your name, address, phone number.

Great Gift Ideas from
your PCA
Mugs  $5.00
Canvas bag  $5.00
Parkside Decal  $5.00
Sweat Shirt $20.00
Umbrella  $20.00
Golf Shirt  $20.00
Small Pine Tree $20.00
Pussywillow bush $20.00
Century Plaque $156.00

Wish List for PCA Office:
New floor/installation for small office

The Parkside Century Home Plaque Program
celebrates our historically designed Frederick
Law Olmsted neighborhood and the signifi-
cance of its homes. The plaque is available
to all qualifying homeowners in Parkside
who can verify that their houses are at least
100 year old. The circa option is used for
years that are estimated (for example, circa
1899). Parkside Century Home Plaques are
oval and made of bronze with a dark green
background and a brushed raised surface.
They arc 10Ó wide by 7Ó high and are mount-
ed by two brass screws. The cost of the
plaque is $156.00 which includes shipping
and handling to the Parkside office.

PCA Research for Home Data - $25
Applied to Cost of Plaque

Is your home 100 years old? Would you like
to find out, but donÕt have the time to do the
research? The PCA is offering to do the work
for you. Call the PCA office and give your
name, address and phone number and a PCA
board member will contact you, ask some
questions about your home, do the research
and supply you with documents to verify the
year your house was built. If your house is
100 years old, you would qualify for a beauti-
ful and reasonably priced Parkside
Centennial plaque. Act now and find out the
answer to the question. ÒHow old is my
house?Ó

Name______________________________
_

Address____________________________
_

Phone_____________________________
__

Email______________________________
_

Research Method (Provide Copy of
Documents)
m Abstract or Title Search
m Buffalo City Directory
m Federal and State Census Records
m Building Permit
m Buffalo Common Council Proceedings
m Architectural Plans, Blueprints or
Drawings
m Other

Built in Year _______ or Circa Yea-

Parkside Presents
Century Home Plaque

Program

Change is Coming
This is NOT a continuation of the political
campaign, but we are guaranteeing positive
change for the New Year. We are adding local
merchants and businesses to our discount
program. Join now and receive the list of
discounts; if you are already a member we
will be mailing you a list.

Support the PCA and its good work and sup-
port our local businesses. ItÕs a win, win
program and will save you ÒchangeÓ.

At the press deadline we had favorable
responses for discounts from:

Ivy Lea Construction
Molly Flynn, jewelry and journals
Monroe Muffler and Brake
UlrichÕs Tavern
Wyatt Design, custom framing
Lake Effect Laundry
Buffalo Yoga
City Smiles/Site Dental
Buffalo Glass Block
Shawn Tybor, replacement windows
and special winter interior discounts
Sherwin Williams paint discounts
New Buffalo Impact, insulation and energy
savings programs
Eastern States, home alarm systems
C & C Construction, concrete work
ElberÕs Nursery & Landscape
MustachioÕs Pizza. 

We thank these PCA Business Partners.

Ruth Lampe
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Credit Unions: 
Promoting the Responsible Use of
Credit

Each day in the news media we hear stories of
individuals and communities that have been
adversely affected by the crisis in housing.
Throughout the U.S., individuals face the
prospect of foreclosure on their homes.
Communities suffer from increases in vacant
housing stock which depresses the value of
real estate in the surrounding areas.

As complex as the housing crisis is, a few
simple themes emerge. Individuals entered
the real estate market for speculative purpos-
es on the belief that real estate prices would
continue to rise. Applicants, many of them
unqualified,  were approved for mortgages on
the basis of unsound underwriting practices.
In many cases, mortgage lenders did not
fully explain mortgage terms and conditions
to borrowers. The appraisal values of homes
for sale were inflated so that sellers could
finance their purchases of new homes as the
expanding supply of new homes created
pressures to turn over the inventory of exist-
ing homes on the market.

At the core of this crisis is the breakdown of
the borrower-lender relationship. Instead of
evaluating each application on the merit of
its purpose, lenders expedited the lending
process and sold the mortgages on the sec-
ondary market to relieve themselves of the
potential risks associated with their poor
underwriting decisions.

The Buffalo Cooperative Federal Credit
Union (BCFCU), as well as all U.S. credit
unions, has largely avoided the impact of the
sub-prime crisis by adhering to their mis-
sion of promoting the responsible use of
credit by their members. Each loan applicant
is thoroughly evaluated by an experienced
loan officer on the basis of sound underwrit-
ing guidelines,  Loans are only granted for
provident and productive purposes, and the
terms of the loan are clearly disclosed to our
members. In many cases, counseling is pro-
vided to members to help them improve their
credit standing.

If you are in the market for a loan please
stop by the BCFCU office at 816 Elmwood
Avenue (rear) or call us at (716) 881-3767
and arrange to meet with a loan officer. We
are ready to assist you with your lending
needs. Our office hours are Monday,
Thursday, and Friday from 1:00PM to
6:00PM, and Tuesday and Wednesday from
12:00PM to 4:00PM. Our loan rates are

ÒAssisted LivingÓin
Parkside?

Life in Parkside is great, but thereÕs
a new way to make it even better. Some of us
have been reading and hearing about the
ÒAging in PlaceÓ movement that 
is cropping up around the country in commu-
nities like ours. The goal is to make life eas-
ier, safer, and friendlier for all of us who are
getting older but want 
to remain in our homes rather than move to
seniors-only housing. WeÕd like to see how
many of the benefits of assisted living hous-
ing can be brought to 
Parkside without the disadvantages of hav-
ing to leave this great neighborhood and our
terrific houses.

There are a variety of possibilities
that an organization could provide, including
transportation to shopping and doctors,
delivery of groceries, snow 
clearance, daily phone checks, minor home
repair services, social activities, house
cleaning assistance discounts, etc.   Some
groups finance these services 
by charging annual fees, while other groups
emphasize swapping services and use time
banking. We may also want to consider that
these services arenÕt 
helpful just for the 50+ age range but could
also be welcomed by younger people, for
example those  who are caregivers for dis-
abled children or who 
themselves have limitations on mobility. 

If youÕre interested in learning
more about the possibilities of setting up a
program of this sort in Parkside, please join
us at 7 p.m. on Wednesday, 
Feb.  4, 2009 in the Parish Hall (entrance on
Summit Ave.) at the Church of the Good
Shepherd, at the corner of Jewett Parkway
and Summit Avenue. For 
more information, contact Susan Udin, 829-
3571 or 838-4525 or  or Ruth Lampe at 832-
5026.

Susan Udin

Community Calendar
Jan. 23 - Dedication Recital at
The Church of the Good
Shepherd 7:00 PM

Jan. 27 - PCA Annual Meeting at
Mount St JosephÕs Academy, 15
Jewett Parkway. Pot luck at 6pm
with guest speaker, Mayor Byron
W. Brown, to follow. Call 838-
1240 for details.

May 17 Ð PCA Annual Home
Tour

June 28 Ð PCA Garden Tour

July 6 Ð July 24 - Session I of
Parkside Summer Arts

July 27 Ð August 14 Ð Session II
of Parkside Summer Arts

The Annual PCA Halloween Party was a
huge success this year and we couldnÕt
have done it without the help of our vol-
unteers and the generous donations from
the following individuals and businesses:    

Baer & Associates
Buffalo Fire Department
Buffalo Police Explorers
Canisius College
Church of the Good Shepherd
Council member Michael LoCurto
Dr. Robert Herzog
F.A.T.H.E.R.S.
Main- Amherst Business & Residents
Association
Mayor Byron W. Brown
NFTA
NYS Senator Antoine Thompson
Optimal Therapy
Project Flight-Buffalo State College
St. MarkÕs Holy Name Society
St. MarkÕs Ladies Guild
Tri-Main

Congratulations to Chairman Larry
Lehman and Co-chair Michele Graves for
a job well done!

Call the PCA
(838-1240) after 

March 30, 2009 for 
information about 

Summer Arts 2009
or check the PCA website

at 
www.parksidebuffalo.org

PCA Halloween Party Ô08
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PARKSIDE TOURS
THE 2NDSATURDAY OF THE MONTH

On the second Saturday of each
month from last May through October, the
Parkside History and Architectural Tour
Committee, in conjunction with Buffalo
Tours, conducted a two hour walking tour of
the Parkside community. On each tour
George Stock and Tom Ziobro escorted our
visitors and neighbors from the Church of
the Good Shepherd with its Tiffany stained
glass to the old Pierce Arrow showroom with
its striking art deco features. They then
walked to the old Belt Line R.R., and eventu-
ally past the historic homes of Mr. Hens,
Mr. Kelly as well as the home of William
Sydney Wicks. The tour finished at the newly
constructed Martin house conservatory and
carriage house.
All were in awe of the beautifully restored
statue of ÒNike of SamothraceÓ.

Along the way each tour group saw
virtually every style of American architecture
dating from the 1880Õs: Victorian, Tudor,
colonial revival, craftsman style homes,
bungalows, Buffalo doubles, chalets and
Dutch colonials. These were the styles pre-
ferred by BuffaloÕs more affluent middle class
at the turn of the last century. At the time the
most controversial neighborhood design was
the 1905 Prairie style home of Darwin D.
Martin created by Frank Lloyd Wright.

The history of Parkside is present-
ed in the context of larger events in
American history such as the War of 1812.
Lifestyles of the day and brief histories of
some of the more notable Parksiders are
always included in the story of the develop-
ment of OlmstedÕs Parkside neighborhood
and its preservation by the Parkside
Community Association..

Remember next year (2009) - the

2ndSaturday of each month will be Parkside
tour time. The tour start time is 10 AM at the
Church of the Good Shepherd. Tell your
friends and family about our tours. We hope
to see you next year!

George Stock, assisted by Tom Ziobro, conducts a tour
of the historic Parkside neighborhood

Parkside Board of Directors Candidate Profiles
Marlene Smith-Amaker

My husband Darel Amaker & I are native
Pittsburghers. We moved to the Parkside area
in 1994. I think itÕs a lovely neighborhood
and I would like to see it continue to be a
great neighborhood to live in. I became
interested in being a board member after
talking with our neighbor, Rich Wolf, this
summer. ItÕs important to me to keep our
neighborhood a viable place to live & I
would like to be an active participant in
maintaining its viability. The assets that I
would bring to the PCA board are: my leader-
ship, communication & organizational
skills, an open mind and a willingness to
work with others.

Janice Barber
I have lived on Woodward Avenue in Parkside
since 1985 and have served on the Parkside
Community AssociationÕs Board of Directors
for about 10 years. It has been my honor
and privilege to have served as PCA presi-
dent for the last two years. I
previously served as board vice president,
secretary and a director. I have been a mem-
ber of the PCAÕs history and tour committee
and worked with others to revise the bylaws.
As PCA president, I have been actively
involved in most of the PCA events during
the past two years. I also am a member and
serve on the Vestry at the Episcopal Church
of the Good Shepherd. I was the first chair of
the grassroots committee that successfully
worked to keep the Zoo in Delaware Park. I
am an attorney in the Buffalo office of
Brown & Tarantino, LLC and I am on the
adjunct faculty at the State University of New
York at Buffalo law school.

Robert  ÔBobÕ Barends
My partner and I live on Russell Ave and
have been in Parkside since October, 2001. I
am a member of the PCA Housing Committee
and initiated the concrete bulk purchasing
program for homeowners in 2005. Three
years ago, I assumed coordination of ÒWines
on WednesdayÓ (WOW) Ð a neighborhood
social networking event - and love meeting
more and more new Parksiders. Our home was
on the Parkside Home Tour in 2008. I am
interested in membership on the PCA Board
because I want to be a part of keeping our
community a great place to work and live. I
work at Roswell Park Cancer Institute for the
Alliance Foundation and am responsible for
web content coordination, search engine
optimization, e-mail marketing fundraising
efforts, and other IT-related projects.

Candace Lynn Bel l  

I have been a Parkside resident/homeowner
since 1997 and have been a Board member
since 2002.  This past year I have served as
the Vice-President.  My commitment to the
PCA stems from my love of historic architec-
ture and my heartfelt belief in preserving our
neighborhood as vital city neighborhood,
rich in both community and history.  I was
instrumental in initiating the century plaque
program and have served as the PCA Home
Tour Chair for a number of years. My own
home on Jewett Parkway is an ongoing
restoration project, as my husband and I con-
tinue to work on restoring the home in a his-
torically sensitive manner. I also am a part-
ner at the law firm of Kavinoky Cook LLP
concentrating my practice in intellectual
property matters, including trademark, copy-
right and website issues.

Monica Chichon
I have been a Parkside resident and home-
owner since 2000. My husband and I live on
Parkside Avenue and take an active role in
our block club. I have been a board member
since 2005 and have served as Chair of the
Garden Tour for 3 years. I am very involved
with the Home Tour, Housing Committee,
Traffic Committee, and do all publicity for
the PCA. I work for KeyBank as an
Operations Supervisor for the WNY District.

Jim Daley
Born November 14, 1958. Reside at 18
Florence Ave. and have lived on Florence
Ave. since 1996. Owner of UlrichÕs Tavern,
(BuffaloÕs oldest tavern), 674 Ellicott St in
Buffalo The business has been in the Daley
family since 1954.1977 graduate of St.
Joseph C.I., 1981 graduate of Mercyhurst
College in Erie, PA. With a BA in Business.
Former Head Basketball Coach of Hilbert
College in Hamburg, NY, assistant basket-
ball coach at Hilbert College, Bryant &
Stratton and Bishop Turner High School.
Married to the former Mary Feldman in
1993,two children Kellan & Emma, age
6.Both attend Olmsted School 64,attended
School 54 previously. Have coached base-
ball in the Hertel/North Park Little league
and twins Organization. Involved in Bison
Hockey, Delaware Soccer, Hertel/North Park
Baseball member and St. Louis Church.
Ò“Communities are built brick by brick from
the bottom up, with ordinary people doing
extraordinary thingsÓ”. Noah principle-There
will be no awards for predicting rain, only
for building arks.

Joshua D. Hall
I have been a resident of 1587 Amherst
Street since May 2005. I am a native
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Buffalonian, having been born in
Eggertsville and then living in Pendleton for
about 12 years. After graduating from
Cardinal OÕHara High School in 2001, I
joined the Program for Priestly Formation
for the Diocese of Buffalo. I started at
Wadhams Hall Seminary-College for the first
year until the school closed in June 2002
then I attended DÕYouville College until
2004 studying Philosophy. After having
decided to leave the seminary, I attended
Buffalo State College in 2004 and studied
Computer Information Systems there until
2007. Since June 2007, I have been an
active volunteer of the Central Terminal
Restoration Corporation on both building
and grants committees. Seeing the need for a
block club on Greenfield Street, I have been
working with Jack and Molly Anthony and
several other neighbors, since September
2008. I have worked for CompuSource
Systems in Amherst since June 2007, doing
software support training and traveling for
the credit union accounting system.

George Emery.
George and his wife, artist Becky Koenig,
have been residents of Crescent Ave. since
1997. He is currently employed as a library
administrator at Canisius College and has
also previously served on the boards of local
non-profit organizations. George will be ini-
tially focused on restoring and expanding
library service in the North Buffalo commu-
nity.

Ruth Lampe
Ruth and David Lampe have lived in their
Crescent Avenue home since 1970, where
they raised their two boys.  Both retired
teachers, they now spend their time volun-
teering for the PCA and Darwin Martin house
and traveling to be with their six grandchil-
dren.   Ruth has served two different terms as
PCA president and is currently serving as co-
chair of the Membership Committee.    She
has served on the board for almost 25 years.

Lawrence T. Lehman
I have been a Parkside resident since 1979.  I
have served on the Board since 2003 includ-
ing the last two years as treasurer.  I recently
retired from teaching in the Buffalo Public
Schools.

Ben Munson
After living in the University District, I
moved with my family to Parkside in 1976
where I have been involved with the Parkside
Gala for many years. I was also an early
board member of the Parkside Federal credit
Union before itÕs merger with the Buffalo
Cooperative Credit Union.

Michael A. Riester

A third generation Parksider, I reside with my
partner on Crescent Ave and am a member of
St. Louis Church. I have served as PCA
Pres., VP, Secretary, Treasurer, co-chair of
the Garden Tour and Home Tour. Currently I
am filling in as Secretary of the Board in the
position vacated by Steve Steinberg . I serve
on the PCA Century Plaque Program and also
represent the PCA at the Erie County 1812
Bicentennial Planning Committee. As Block
Captain, I work on housing issues,crime and
neighborhood
beautification. Professionally, I am a free-
lance writer, editor and a licensed social
worker. I am a Mental Health Information
Officer for Mental Hygiene Legal Service and
am part- time therapist at AIDS Family.

Hugh Stephens
I have been a homeowner in the Parkside
Community since 2001 and live with my
wife and two children at 441 Woodward Ave. I
practice law as a member of Stephens &
Stephens LLP a full service law firm which
focuses on environmental law and litigation.
On especially cold winter nights you are
likely to find me in the back yards spraying
our small ice rink.Services.
George Stock
I have resided in Parkside since 1983.
Shortly after I moved here I found myself on
the history and tour committee of the PCA. I
still serve in a variety of ways, on that com-
mittee. I am still an active board member and
have been since 1988. I have also served as
Vice-president and President. I am presently
the PCA board representative to the Martin
House Restoration Corporation Board

George Stock
I have resided in Parkside since 1983.
Shortly after I moved here I found myself on
the history and tour committee of the PCA. I
still serve in a variety of ways, on that com-
mittee. I am still an active board member and
have been since 1988. I have also served as
Vice-president and President. I am presently
the PCA board representative to the Martin
House Restoration Corporation Board

Albert H. Ti tus
Having spent a number of years in Atlanta,
GA, in graduate school, I learned what it was
like to live Ò“nowhere,Ó” which is why I now
live somewhere Ð and that somewhere is in
the city of Buffalo, by choice. Prior to mov-
ing to Buffalo, I lived in Batavia, where I
served on the City Historic Preservation
Committee. Since 2001, I have been a pro-
fessor of Electrical Engineering at the
University at Buffalo. I reside at 52
Tillinghast Place with my wife, Ann Bisantz
and daughter Sara. I have been a member of
the Parkside Traffic Committee for almost
three years, and I am completing my first

year as a member of the PCA board.

Susan Udin
IÕve been a resident of Parkside since 1980,
and IÕm in my first year on the board of the
PCA, an organization that IÕve long admired.
My main  responsibility this year has been
the Personnel Committee, but IÕve also
embarked on a new project, provisionally
entitled ÒAging in Place.Ó Along with  Ruth
Lampe, IÕm looking into the ways in which
the PCA can initiate programs that will make
it easier, safer, and even pleasanter for folks
to remain in  Parkside as the years go by. So
far, weÕre in the data-gathering phase, but
weÕll begin having community meetings in
February. I look forward to seeing  this proj-
ect develop, and, I hope, become a viable
alternative to assisted living facilities for
many of us.

Bernie Wagner
I have lived in Parkside for 36 years and have
been working on and off for the PCA since
joining in 1972. I am a South Buffalo lad,
graduating from St Thomas Aquinas, Bishop
Timon and Buffalo State. I am a retired high
school art teacher, and a professional pho-
tographer. I produce the PCA news letter you
are reading at this moment. I am a student of
Buffalo history. Fur fun, I serve as a chaper-
one but mostly as a documentary photogra-
pher of the restoration process of our Darwin
Martin House.

Rich Wo l f
I have been a Parkside resident for over 13
years and love the neighborhood. I am
already involved in the PCA as a committee
member for the Garden Tour, the Housing
Committee, and I chair the Traffic
Committee. I hope to be elected to the board
of directors to help to preserve our historic
neighborhood.

Tom Ziobro
I love Parkside! It has history, timeless natu-
ral and man-made beauty, and a top-shelf
quality of life.  I have childhood memories of
the Lawn Bowlers near the lodge and visiting
the animals at the zoo at every opportunity.
Upon moving back to Nickel City a decade
ago, Parkside was my primary destination.
IÕve been on the PCA board for 5 years now.
IÕm a self-employed engineer and love read-
ing, nature, jazz/classical music and cook-
ing. I believe that Parkside is, was, and will
always be, what we collectively contribute
to it.

George Zornick
I grew up in the Parkside neighborhood &
attended St. MarkÕs School and Bennett High
School. After living in other parts of the
city we moved back to the Parkside neigh-
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Thank You - Parkside Community Association Members
$10 Senior/Student

Amico, Marcella
Bellavia, Carl
Brill, Kastle
Brown, Cynthia
Brundin, Anne
Chambers, Roger
Daly, William
DÕAmico, Mary Ann
Dellinger, Alice OÕBrian
Dhalia, Annie
Donovan, Jeanette
Di Pasquale, Julia
Faller, Marion
Fielder, Gertrude
Frauenhofer, Scott
George, Patrick & Lourice
Giles, Mary
Gillings, Louise
Gorman, Beverly
Greenaway, Diane
Griesmann, Carol & Raul
Rodriguez
Jacobs, Helen
Jarrett, Mary
Kudins, Maria
Leahy, Jack & Dolores
Lipka, Joshua
Maxwell, Jwanne
Mitchell, Patricia
Miyares-Nunes, Carmen
Miyares-Nunes, Carmen
Murrett, Kate
Neidrauer, Sue
Parkinson, Irene
Pomerantz, Aaron & Margaret
Braun
Purington, George & Nancy
Reslow, Marion
Sapienza, Violetta
Schwab, Mary Alice
Spitler, Margaret
Taglis, George
Terranova, Elizabeth
Toth, Maureen
Zimmerman, Betsy
Ziobro, Leona

$20 Household

Abdullah, Mohamed (Main Mini
Market)
Acton, David
Adams, James & Tracey
Albert, Jim & Amy
Allen, William & Karen
Asrat, Tereffe & Lois Weis
Attea, Jerry & Diane
Baran, Jeanine & Rita Conley
Batchen, David & Melanie
Biernat, Nancy & Ed Dee
Billittier, Frank & Heidi
Bisantz, Ann & Albert Titus
Bone, Christian
Bradley, Noel & Rachel
Brady, Jeffrey & Candice
Brady, Kevin & Helen
Brady, Mary Louise

Morrison, Jennifer & Rob
Lawrence
Mullen, Carol, Wayne & Timothy
Munson-Ellis, Abraham & Nancy
Nagro, Joseph & Sandra
Nelson, Gene & Ellen
Nicolatos, Betty & Dia
Norton, Victor & Marjorie
Obenauer, Elizabeth
OÕDonnell, Joe & Gretchen
Ohlson, John & Carolyn
Palau, John & Karen
Panzarella, Vincent & Cheryl
Pecararo, Gina
Peckey, Richard & Fran
Peterson, Ray & Marie
Pfalzer, Joan
Pierce, Carolyn
Pietrzak, Joe & Chris
Pilato, John & Betty
Plant, Alfred & Petra
Pollutro,  M.L.
Prabucki, Daniel & Wendy
Prentiss, Mark & Colleen
Preston, Abby
Previglian, Tonya
Purpura, Joyce
Rabideau, Alan & Rebecca
Radice, Lori
Rao, Steven & Laura
Rautenstrauch, Joseph
Reed, Jeff & Laura
Regensdorfer, Otto & Catherine
Richert, Mary & John Flaherty
Riester, Michael
Riga, Mr. & Mrs. Frank
Rittling, Rich & Lauren
Rivera, Michael & Claudette
Rivers, Steve & Rita
Rohring, Tom & Sue
Rovner, Steve & Sheila
Rubino, Phyllis & Jesse Kane
Ruszczyk, Peter & louise
Saracino, Stephen & Eileen
Scaglia, Ilaria & Steven Gill
Scandale, James & Barbara
Schaeffer, Dinnis & Bridget
McGuinness
Schneider, Joseph & Laurel
Schoeder, Melvin & Adelaide
Schweitzer, Bill & Dionne
Seyboldt, Ann
Shepherd, Daniel & Gail
Simmons, Sara
Sisters of St Joseph
Slingerland, Jamie & Ruth
Smigelski, Kathleen
Spaulding, Mary Jean
Spitler, Kevin & Mary Elaine
Sroka, Rosemarie & Nancy Jones
Stephens, R. Hugh & Susan
Stoklosa, John
Summers, Dan & Beth
Summers, Robert & Sheila
Surtees, Jennifer & Andrew Bukata
Thompson, Shirley
Townsend, Margaret
Unher, Morris & Norma
Vargas, Margarita

Borowiak, Kathleen
Boyd, Donald & Winifred
Bova, Murphy & Anthony
Bratton, Stan & Marietta
Brooks, Lawrence & Carrie
Brunette, Vicky-Marie
Bulluck, Kathleen
Burnett, George & Christina
Burns, Irma & Michael Sullivan
Byrd, Donna
Byrd, Maria & Mia
Cambria, Michael & Elizabeth
Camodeca, Gina
Carlino, John & Larry Leaven
Castillo, Dennis & Kathleen
Chmielnicki Family
Chunco, Robb & Kelly
Conners, Mary Louise
Costello, Dave & Anne
Cottone, Jerry & Catherine
Crippen, Keith & Larry Adamczyk
Cumming, Cindy
Cutler, Peter
Daley, Jim & Mimi
Daly, Barbara
Daly, Dennis
Danahay, Martin & Deborah
Deganis-Librera Family
Delius, Karen
Demert, Jennifer & Simon Farrell
Dobosiewicz, Edward & Charlotte
Dolan, Tom & Marion
Dowling, Paul & Mary
Duggan, Christopher & Tami
Duggan, Tony & Sheila
Eckert, Edward
Emery, George & Becky Koenig
Erion, Gerald & Bridget Palmer
Fitzpatrick, David & Cathy
Forget, Craig & Efrat
Fox, Christopher
Friedlander, Diane
Gallagher, Jerry
Garcea, Kathleen & Kathleen
Galbraith
Gervase Family
Gilbert, Richard & Kathleen
Giles, Etta
Gilman, Richard & Susan
Glahe, John & Karen Feger
Gold, Jennifer
Gordon, Jim
Gottfried, Peter & Charlene
Granger, Carl & Eloise
Graves, Eugene & Michele
Greco, James & Erminia
Greene, Thomas
Gratto, Lisa & Judy Phillips
Griffin, Al & Beth Lewitzky
Griggs, Walter & Lena
Gugler, Andrew & Sarah Heine
Hagen, Ethan & Lisa
Halas, Jonathan & Molly Nolan
Hall, Justin & Laura
Hallmark, Marybeth
Halt, Sean & Maria
Ham, Christopher & Sarah
Hamels, John & Sara
Hardoby, Richard & Gay

Harrington, Matthew & Allison
Harvey, Eric & Jennifer
Hausmann, Robert & Anna
Hites, Bill & Dru
Holbrook, Jesslyn & Tyler Muto
Herndon, Edward & Jean
Houston, Mr & Mrs William
Hyland, Timothy & Kristen
Jarvis, James & Kathleen
Jehrio, Kristin
Jehrio, Marc & Julie
Kalnitz Family
Keesler, John & Dan Chassin
Kelly, Cydney
Kelly, Terrie & Sue Gallagher
Kleeh, Adam & Katie
Klein, John & Debra
Krull, Virginia
Krygier, Theodore & Felicia
The Lambert Family
Land, Cleophas
Lang, Greg
Lang, Thomas & Patricia
Langlotz, Keith & Shawndra
Latt, Donald
Lauerman, David & Kathleen
Leahy, John & Lise
Learman, Don & Leslie
Lee, Denise & Terrence
Lehman, Lawrence & Daisy
Lesika, Kevin & Danielle
Lewars, Martin & Macy
Lodinsky, Gregory & Heather
Keech, James & Nancy
Kiefer, Andrew & Chrystalle
Kiefer, Richard & Verna
King, Michael & Tracy
Klemann, Peter & Janet
Kolveck, Thomas & Lynne
Adamczyk
Kowalski, John & Rosina
Kreinheder, Karen
Kriegler, Daniel
Loveria, Garrick & Wendy Brehm
Ludwig, Phyllis
Lyons, Charles & Christina
Maglietto, Jessica
Manly, Kenneth & Frances
Manne, Bridget
Manuele, Frank & Zdenka
Mariano, James & Kathleen
Markel, Thomas & Roberta
Martin, Dan & Kirsten
Matinez, Frank & Betsy
Masecchia, Kristin
Mazur, Florence & E.L. Jakubowski
The McCall Family
McCluskey, Marth a & Carl
Nightengale
McGoldrick, James & Rita
McIntyre, Philip & Nancy
McMorrow, Tim & Lisa
Metz, Donald & Camille
Meyers, Neil & Jenna Gaske
Millette, Elizabeth
Milliron, Ellen
Milliron, Jeff & Lindsey
Moreland, Dr. & Mrs
Morrisey, Kathleen
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Income

Government Grants 125600
Foundations 25600
Community Programs 23100
Fundraising 22900
Membership 14000
Miscellaneous 4322
Other 6383

Total Income 221905

Expenses

Administrative 71098
Program Expense 134111
Fundraising 2600
Building(Utilities/Apartments) 5650
Newsletter 7800

Total Expenses 221259

VonArx, Susan & Melissa Babiarz
Waddell, Robert & Marjorie
Wager, Arthur & Sheila
Wakshull, Nancy & Candido Leon
Walker, Gordon & Elaine
Wallace, Kevin & Nancy
Walters, Patrick
Welborn, Jason & Kim
Wells, Kenneth & Phyllis
Woollatt, David & Kimberly
Reynolds
Zannie, Joan
Ziobro, Tom
Zornick Family
Zyglis, Adam & Jessica

$25 Business

Beautiful Homes by Thomas
Benedict House of WNY
The Bible Society
Cazenovia Recovery Systems
Celnicker, Phil & Joyce
Central Park Grill
Eagle Ridge Kennels
Eastern USA Imports
ElberÕs Landscaping 
The Fashion Design Workshop -
Catherine Lochtefeld
Girl Scouts of Buffalo & Erie Co
Glassroots, Jane Jacobson
Assemblyman Sam Hoyt
JohnstonÕs Rooms & Apt (William
Johnston)
Karen Fick Design, Inc
Klub Karaoke, Neal Radice
Legislator, Lynn Marinelli
LoVallo, Deborah
Main Auto Service Inc
Martinez, Frank
Monsignor Carr Institute
MustachioÕs Pizza
St MaryÕs School for the Deaf
Tri-Main Development LLC
Vandercher & Dick Funeral Home
Walter M. Griggs, Jr. Funeral
Home
Wyatt Design - Penny Wyatt &
Todd Whitman

$40 Washington Russell

Bailey, Richard & Leanne
Baker, Norman & Sheila
Beckley-Forest, Michael & Ann
Bollenbach, Peter & Cheryle
Gilmore
Bowler, Arthur & Sheila
Cantos, Albert & Cheryl Bain
Cichon, Steve & Monica
City Smiles (Albert Cantos DDS)
Corrigan, Peter & Teresa
Crane, Jeffrey & Eileen
Duffy, Brian & Anne
Flynn, Molly & James Gold
Gleba, Gary & Bethann Levin
Kelly, David & Ruth
Maldovan, William & Melissa
The McCausland Family
Merzacco, Carmella
Milliner, Robert & Constance
Montgomery, Nelson & Deanne
Neubauer, Don & Hilde

Peterson, Lorna
Peterson, Sybil
Steinwald, David & Ann
Stratton, Richard
Verso, Jim & Mary
Wagner, Bernie & Eileen
Wilson, Howard & Beth
Witschard, Gilbert & Rosemary
Wojciechowski, Chris & Cindy
Young, S. Augustus & Deborah
Zanolli, Paul & Valerie Andersen

$50 William Sidney Wicks

Abdullah, Mohamed (Main Mini
Market)
Allen, James & Kristin
Baker, Thomas & Roberta
Borgstrom, Henrik & Donna
DeCarolis
Efron, Arthure & Ruth Gabriela
Kirstein
Flavin, Sheila & Jom Morrissey
Franco, Anthony & Karen
Friona, Michael & Michelle
Weinstein
Fry, D. R.
Hipkens, Kelly & Martha
Larrabee, William & Elizabeth
Maglietto, Pamela & Richard
Powers
Meyer, Ken & JoAnn
Morrow, Suzanne
Mudra, Thomas
Munson, Benjamin
Piorkowski, Jim & Sue
Priebe, Edgar & Susan
Rogalski, Joseph & Amy
Ruffino, Renee & Sherri Darrow
Russom, Frank & Gretchen
Sacheli, Frank & Pauline
Stone, Elizabeth & Carol Schultz
Taulbee, April & Valarie Hall,
Marilyn Wall
Wyatt, Ellen & Andrew
Zupa, John & Eleen

$75 Frank Lloyd Wright

Alks, Vitauts & Brigita
Baker, Lois & Michael Beebe
Barber, Janice
Barends, Robert & James Rusk
Emerson, Eric & Tricia
Farber, Andrew & Holly Franz
LoCurto, Michael
McCorry, Tom & Mary Ann
Michaels, John & Roberta
Rudow, Christopher & John
Warner
Zielinski, David & Alvina
$100 Frederick Law Olmsted

Bixby, Bryce & Jennifer
Brady, Michael & Nancy
Collins, R. Lorraine & John Yates
Drew, Dean & Karen
Evans, Willie & Roberta
Frisch, Michael (Jo Freudenheim)
Gerger, David & Carolyn
Korsmeyer
Griffin, Richard & Jane
Knapp, Bill & Mary Claire

Lauerman, Meg & Mike Glesk
Lesniak, Rick & Mary
Lombardo, Mark & Robbin
Martin House Restoration Corp
McNicholas, James
Mesiah, Frank & Ulrica
Pugliese, Martin & Dianna
OÕSullivan, Michael & Mary
The Roney Family
Rosenberg, DDS, Michael & Alan
Lemanski
Samuels, Robert & Julie
Weinberger, Marty & Bonnie
Wooster, Margaret & Neil Schmitz

$125 Flint Hil l

Anthony, Jack & Molly
Buffalo Womenservices, LLC
Dunshie, Jason & Kelly Barbus
Gartner, Henry & Amy Troy
Lalonde, Patricia
MaClennan, Paul & Patricia
Medaille College, Dr Richard
Jurasek
Riley, MD, Thomas & Gregory
Alaimo
Schopp, David & Mark Peszko
Spampata, Robert & Jeanne
Stock, George & Maria
Udin, David & Susan
Wegrzyn, John & Jenny

Other

Arcudi, Bruno
Gaiter, Helen
Lampe, David & Ruth
OÕHara, Robert & Colleen

Rose, Joel & Pamela

Government Supporters
City of Buffalo

Mayor Byron W. Brown
Council member Michael LoCurto
Erie County Youth Board
NYS Senator Antoine Thompson
Assemblywoman Crystal D.
Peoples
WNY Assembly Delegation:
Assemblypersons Robin
Schimminger, Sam Hoyt, Francine
DelMonte, Crystal D. Peoples,
Dennis Gabryszak, 
and Mark J.F. Schroeder.
State University of New York State
Education Department

Foundation/Private

Arts Council of Buffalo & Erie
County
Bridge to Building Community
Buffalo Bills Youth Foundation
General Mills Foundation
Ingram Micro Inc.
Joanne Champion Granger
Foundation
Josephine Goodyear Foundation
M&T Charitable Foundation

Memberships received from  
Dec 01, 2007 thru Dec, 12 2008

PCA Financial Statement
Year Ending December 31, 2008
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Martin

House

Parkside, as we know, has many jewels in its
crown. It offers a rich history of the growth
of Buffalo, features historic architecture, a
great zoo, a diversity of fascinating resi-
dents, churches and schools. It also can
proudly claim to contain the largest
integratedFrank Lloyd Wright residence com-
plex. The three residences are built for three
levels of income strata occupants.  We have
all privately and proudly claimed a kind of
ownership of this historic monument located
in the midst of our beloved Parkside neigh-
borhood. Thanks to the valiant effort of the
Darwin D. Martin House Restoration
Corporation with determination to pursue
goals that were just dreams a few years ago,
the complex is back. 

The final major construction project is the
Greatbatch Visitor Center. This presentation
by Toshiko Mori offers an architectural opus
to the viewer which can only be appreciated
if the design philosophy of its creator is
understood. The sophisticated considerations
of a myriad of structural details including
BuffaloÕs weather, load stresses, total climate
control, glass walls, building utility and
placement make this building a monument in
itself. Still, it is an understated structure,
humble next to its historic neighbor, yet
alive with its creatorÕs vision.

I have had the privilege of witnessing the
construction of the Center from the first day.
I documented the actual groundbreaking in
February 2008 when the first 24 inch hole
was drilled for the retaining wall I-beams.
My photography and observations over the
months have given me a sense of the ÔsoulÕ
of this building. The casual viewer may not
understand the subtle architectural considera-
tions that went into the plan. By using the
photographs of the building progress, we
hope to make that understanding easier once
the building is open to the public.

Walk by the buildings. Enter the open front
gate and look at the visitor center, the trees,
the new landscaping. Soon you will be able
to view the Greatbatch Pavillion yourself on
your own tour. And it is right here in Buffalo
Ð in our own Parkside neighborhood. 

Darwin D. Martin House -
A Jewel in ParksideÕs
Crown Bernie Wagner

During 2008 the Parkside Community
Association collaborated with numerous
organizations to expand programming and
address quality of life concerns. These col-
laborations include the Buffalo Police
Department who under the direction of
Commissioner H. McCarthy Gipson and
Chief Anthony Barba swiftly addressed crime
rashes that were occurring in our neighbor-
hood. The City of Buffalo Inspections
Department and City of Buffalo Housing
Court who continue to respond and resolve
community complaints regarding housing
issues.

The Church of the Good Shepherd, St. MaryÕs
School for the Deaf and the Darwin Martin
House Restoration Corporation who
throughout 2008 met to design plans for the
opening of the Jewett/Elam Cafe. In 2009
the cafeÕs 501(c) non-profit designation will
be in place and Jewett Hall will be painted

other art organizations to provide quality
arts programming to children attending this
summer program.

All of these collaborations bring to the
Parkside neighborhood additional services

Kathy PetersonCollaboration is the Key...
and refurbished for the future cafe.

The George E. Blackman School of
Excellence Early Childhood Center PS 54
keeps their doors open for children who need
after school programming provided by the
PCA.

The Main Amherst Business and Resident
Association who continue to meet to moni-
tor business concerns on the Main Street
business corridor and the City of Buffalo
Department of Public works who met month-
ly with the PCA and other concerned neigh-
bors to address concerns and monitor
progress on the second phase of the Main
Street Construction project.

The Parkside Summer Arts Program collabo-
rated with Explore and More ChildrenÕs
Museum, Just Buffalo Literary Center, Young
Audiences of Western New York and a host of
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For all the smiles of your life 

-------------------------------------------------------- 
Delaware Commons Plaza 

2290 Delaware Avenue (near Hertel) 
885-1905 

 
Steven Braunstein, DDS Ð Elizabeth Polinski May, DDS 

Fred Archer, DDS Ð Amy Dawli, DDS 
__________________________________________________ 

 
PARTICIPATING PROVIDERS WITH MOST DENTAL PLANS 

 
New Patients Welcome! 

 

 
www.wnydental.com 

Check Out Our All New Website-
www.parksidebuffalo.org

that contribute greatly to the safety and quality of life for Parksiders.
We thank you and look forward to continuing these collaborations
during 2009. Please Note!

Your membership contribution is the lifeblood of
Parkside Community Association.

This is your neighborhood, your investment. 
The PCA is the glue that keeps us together 

and healthy as an urban community.

Look at it as your greater Parkside Family
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Please Select a Category 
m $10 Student/Senior

(62 and over)
m $20 Household
m $25 Business
m $40 Washington Russell
m $50 William Sidney Wicks
m $75 Frank Lloyd Wright
m $100 Frederick Law Olmsted
m $125 Flint Hill
m $150 Elam Jewett
m Other _________________

PCA is tax exempt. Your membership may be

tax deductible. Please make your membership

check payable to the Parkside Community

Association. Please return your membership

check and this form to: Parkside Community

Association, 2318 Main Street, Buffalo, NY

14214. Call us at 838-1240.

Parkside Community Association 
NEW MEMBER FORM

NAME(S):____________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________

EMAIL ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________

TELEPHONE:(WORK)________________(HOME) ____________ _____________

PLEASE HAVE SOMEONE CONTACT ME ABOUT PARTICIPATING IN:
m Budget & Finance     m Housing      m Special Events
m Membership     m Block Club     m Home Tour

Parkside Community Association
2318 Main Street
Buffalo, New York 14214
(716) 838-1240

www.parksidebuffalo.org

Non-Profit Organ.
US Postage

PAID
Buffalo, NY

Permit No. 631

Current Resident or

m Traffic


